MINUTES

Binational Watershed Advisory Council

Binational Vision for the Tijuana River Watershed

Thursday February 24, 2005

Hotel Pueblo Amigo

Conference room Premier
10:30 a.m. - 12:00 p.m.

Attendees: 

	Last Name
	First name
	Organization 

	Arizpe
	Oscar
	UABCS

	Camargo
	Arkenka
	IMPLAN

	Castellanos
	Delia
	IMPLAN

	Castro
	José Luis
	COLEF

	Comer
	Katherine
	IRSC-SDSU

	Diaz
	Mario
	CESPT

	Ganster
	Paul
	IRSC-SDSU

	McNaughton
	Eugenia
	USEPA

	Mendéz Mungaray
	Noé
	Dirección General de Ecología

	Morales
	Jose Luis
	Eco-Sol, A.C.

	Rubio 
	Armando
	CILA Sección Mexicana

	Sánchez
	Gabriel
	COLEF

	Saxod
	Elsa
	City of San Diego, Office of Binational Affairs

	Silvan
	Laura
	Proy. Fronterizo de Educ. Ambiental

	Trzyna
	Ted
	IUCN

	Ugalde
	Tania
	CILA Sección Mexicana

	Villegas
	Angélica
	IRSC-SDSU

	Wright
	Richard
	SDSU 

	Zúñiga
	Walter
	UABC


I. Welcome and self-introductions: Elsa Saxod 

An overview of the stakeholder meeting on December 3, 2004 included recognition of attendance by BWAC and a description of the discussion on the potential for a transborder watershed management mechanism. At the meeting stakeholders then broke into groups by sector and provided the research team with recommendations for potential participating agencies and groups for the management group. Carlos Peña from IBWC added that his engineers were interested in working more on transborder watershed management with the stakeholders. 

II. Report on activities by M.C. Walter Zúñiga

M.C. Zúñiga participated in the following activities: 

· Attended the Congreso Mundial de Energia Renovable, Mexico 

· Following up on the creation of the Comisión de Cuenca del Río Tijuana 

· Attended the meeting on the Ley de Aguas Nacionales 

Full descriptions of his activities can be found on the What’s New page

http://trw.sdsu.edu/English/Projects/Vision/WhatsNew/whatsNew.htm
There were many questions on the Comisión de Cuenca del Río Tijuana under CNA’s watershed organization, and so M.C. Zúñiga agreed to present the process at the next BWAC meeting

III. Report on activities by Elsa Saxod

IBWC has presented alternatives for the International wastewater treatment plant. Public input was due on February 28th. They decided to build a secondary treatment plant in Tijuana.

She also reported the passing of the triple border fence through the U.S. House of Representatives. Next it will go through the senate. Her concerns are trash, silt, sewage flood exacerbation on local areas. There will be no environmental impact study if the senate allows passage of the bill. 

Comments from BWAC:

· Mexico requires that projects have environmental impact studies and social impact studies. Therefore the triple border fence violates Mexican law.

· Economic secretaries from both nations should be invited to the BWAC meetings

Additional comments from BWAC:

· How can we convince politicians that the Vision is important to implement for them politically?

· How can BWAC influence government-technical and strategic advice?

· We need to promote the Vision and implement the action plans through the NGOs

· BWAC needs to start taking action, not just discourse. There is a need for educational materials. 

· We need to implement the actions plans using our individual spheres of influence

· The Water Task Force is an appropriate forum for how to implement action items from the Vision and to obtain educational support for NGO endeavors. The advisory board was not formed to implement projects, rather to create consensus on a Vision for the watershed and devise strategies to achieve the Vision. There is no funding or staff to implement projects.

IV. Update on Visioning process by Katherine Comer

Katherine Comer reviewed the steps that have been taken since 2002 to 2005 and informed the group that we have completed the process. The Vision has undergone professional proofreading and the edits should be complete in a few months. The plan is to publish a spiral bound version for widespread distribution. The question remains, what are the next steps?

Comments from BWAC:

· A formal adoption of the Vision by the group is necessary. Katherine will send out an email asking for votes on whether BWAC accepts the Vision as its working document or not

V. Future meetings discussion by Paul Ganster

Paul Ganster announced that although funding was due to end in March, additional funding was identified that can support meetings for the next year. The BWAC agreed that this was a good idea. 

Comments from BWAC:

· The meetings are an important forum for the interchange of ideas

· The next phase should be to look at projects and prioritize methods. We need to distribute the Vision to the appropriate authorities

· A guest from IUCN was surprised that there was lack of action in this watershed. He offered help on developing transboundary protected areas using examples from other parts of the world. 

· The Vision contains 100s of opinions from stakeholders and it is a great achievement that should not be regarded as inaction. There are few documents like it. However, we should not just shelve it but rather go forward with projects.

· We should develop and distribute products from the Vision

VI. Upcoming events in the TRW 

· Congreso Nacional de Estudiates Canadienses y Mexicanos  at COLEF the 3rd and 4th of March

· 25th of February Baja California wetlands conference 

· 4th World Water Forum will take place in Mexico City in March 2006

· UCSD Library photo exhibition on TRW through March 20 

· The Encuentro Fronterizo conference in Rosarito May 15-17

· The Ordenimiento Ecológico del Estado will be available on the internet soon

VII. Closure by Laura Silvan 

The next BWAC meeting is scheduled for May 26, 2005 from 10:30 to 12:00 pm in the Hotel Pueblo Amigo, Tijuana. We will make every effort to start and end on time as there are back-to-back meetings in the same room.
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